
Board Report – OHS 

 

OHS currently has 195 students (51 – 9th, 51 – 10th, 42 – 11th, 51 – 12th). 
 
We hosted Open House on Monday, October 11.  We met with parents at the beginning of the 
evening and discussed strategies for them to assist their children with school assignments.  
Then we took advantage of their presence to discuss goal setting for not only their children, but 
for the family as well.  All families received a packet with goal setting strategies and examples.  
Mrs. Franco then shared the same information in Spanish to assure that everyone had an 
understanding of the discussion.  We served approximately 260 brisket burritos.  It was a great 
evening. 
 
We are continuing with staff development meetings outside the school day.  The staff has been 
wonderful as they share teaching strategies and techniques.  We meet every 3 to 4 weeks at 
7:20am in the library at OHS. 
 
The band capped off a great turnaround with a division II rating at the Area Marching contest in 
Odessa.  They are very enjoyable to watch.  Hats off to Mr. Martin and Ms. Boquin. 
 
Football and Cross Country are having a good year.  Cross Country has the district meet on 
Monday, October 25 in San Angelo. 
 
We have been working really hard with EXIT level TAKS testers.  They are testing October 19-22.  
We are sprinkling in underclassmen for TAKS remediation and will start working with them 
more and more as the year progresses. 
 
 
- BWG 

 
 
 
 
 


